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To: veruska_summerville@msn.com, macrockarms@gmail.com, tonyvrba@gmail.com, norman.skarstad@colorado.edu, Dick Cole
<goldhillcole@gmail.com>, gretchend@me.com, joegrant@gmail.com, ROBERT DE HAAS <bob@pinebrookwater.com>, "Brucker -
DNR, Sarah" <sarah.brucker@state.co.us>, "Burghardt, Kristina" <kburghardt@bouldercounty.org>, dgrimm@bouldercounty.org,
HC_OAHP <oahp@state.co.us>, amee.l.rief@usace.army.mil
Cc: Mark Steen <goldtontine@gmail.com>, Elizabeth Dana <mike@bzrez.com>, Jeff Pillus <jeffp@setengineering.com>

Dear Party and/or Interested Person,
 
Please see attached Notice of Formal Board Hearing for a 110(2) Amendment Application (Revision No. AM-01), Gold Hill Mill,
Permit No. M-1994-117.
 
If you provided a mailing address with your comment letter, you will also receive a hard copy of this notice in the mail. 
 
Thanks,
 
Amy Eschberger
Environmental Protection Specialist
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 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 

 Denver, Colorado 80203

 

January 7, 2019 

 

Re: Gold Hill Mill, Permit No. M-1994-117, Notice of Formal Board Hearing for a 110(2) 

Amendment Application (Revision No. AM-01) 

 

Dear Party and/or Interested Person: 

 

The above referenced amendment application was filed with the Division of Reclamation, Mining and 

Safety (Division) on January 4, 2018. The initial application decision date of February 5, 2018 was extended 

six times at the request of Colorado Milling Company, LLC (Applicant), to the current decision date of 

January 4, 2019. Pursuant to Rule 1.4.1(10), the Applicant has the burden of demonstrating the amendment 

application meets the minimum requirements of the Act, Rules and Regulations. As of the decision date, 

there were outstanding adequacy issues which had not been resolved to the Division’s satisfaction. 

 

Pursuant to Rule 1.4.1(9), the Applicant may request that the Division’s review time (for an application) be 

extended and the decision date reset, not to exceed 365 days from the date the application was filed. For the 

above referenced application, the current decision date marks 365 days from the date the application was 

filed. Therefore, the Division is unable to approve any additional extensions, and the matter has been 

scheduled for consideration by the Mined Land Reclamation Board (Board).  

 

Please be advised, the formal Board hearing for consideration of the Applicant’s extension request has been 

scheduled for the February 20-21, 2019 Board meeting, which will be held in Room 318 of 1313 Sherman 

Street, Denver, Colorado, beginning at 9:00 a.m. on February 20th or as soon thereafter as the matter can be 

considered. Pursuant to Rule 1.4.1(9), at the hearing, the Board may at the request of the applicant extend 

the review time and decision date, deny the application, or approve the application with or without 

conditions. 

 

If you have any questions, you may contact me by telephone at 303-866-3567, ext. 8129, or by email at 

amy.eschberger@state.co.us. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Amy Eschberger     

Environmental Protection Specialist 
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